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Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

July  Notices 

Spray Park  Open 

See poster page 7 for guidelines 
 

Dundurn Public Library 

See poster page 2 for guidelines 
 

 

July 13 

Town Council Meeting  

Town Office, Council Chambers 

6:00 p.m. 
 

July 14 

RM of Dundurn Council Meeting 

Dundurn Community Hall             

8:00 a.m. 

It was a quieter celebration 
for Canada Day in Dundurn 
this year, which marked the 
153rd birthday of our      
Country. The Town usually 
pulls off quite the party, but 
with COVID-19 restrictions in 
place for group gatherings 
over thirty (30) people,      
large Canada Day festivities 

were forbidden from coast to 
coast.  

Gary Grady, owner of Big 
Mur’s Tavern and local       
resident Norman Mowles  
decided on their own to come 
up with a plan for Canada 
Day….to hold a  vintage car 
and kid bike  parade to mark 
the country’s birthday in   
Dundurn and still attain social 
distancing. 

The response was received as 
participants for the car show 
came from the neighbouring 
town of Hanley, the RM of 
Dundurn, Saskatoon and    
Dundurn itself. Mowles, an 
avid car collector, had          
contacted various Saskatoon 
car club’s to invite them to 
the parade, while Gary spread 

the word via  Facebook and by 
word of mouth.  

Forty-five cars in total         
participated; and over 30    
children decorated their bikes 
for the parade. Residents 
could view the vintage cars at 
the starting point at Moun-
tainview Food and Fuel on 
Hwy 11 South or they could 
walk out their front door 
along the parade route as it 
weaved their way through 
town. Many chose to walk to 
Main Street to see the kids 
and vintage vehicles   

Gary and Norm would like to 
give a huge shout-out for all 
who participated. And thank 
you Gary and Norm for     
helping us celebrate this 
year’s Canada Day!  

RESHAPING        

CANADA DAY 

—————  

 DUNDURN’S 

SOCIAL                  

DISTANCING  

CELEBRATION 

 

By 

Glenda Pryor 

Gary Grady lead the vintage car parade (More pictures on page 8) 
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dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

25th of EACH month 

All ads to be prepaid  

Please contact:    

• info@townofdundurn.ca 

• 306-492-2202 Ext 1 

• Or in person at the                 

Dundurn Town Office 

Prices: 

Business Card Ad      

$10.00 / month 

or  

$75.00 / year 
 

Other Advertising Rates 

1/8 page $10.00 

1/4 page $20.00 

1/2 page $30.00 

Full page $60.00 

Hanley   
Contact  
Beverly   

Bohrson   

306-270-1141 
 

Dundurn  

Contact   

Rupert Klyne            

306-281-2057 
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Submitted by: 

Dundurn Fire Department 

————————————— 

Now that summer has arrived, it’s 
time to fire up the barbeque.      
Although many people use their 
barbeques year round summer 
seems to be the time when they 
are most readily used. Here are a 
few tips from Dundurn Fire to make 
your barbequing a safe and more 
enjoyable experience. 

1. Keep your grill a safe distance 

away from your house. 

2. Clean your grill regularly.  
Grease is a major source of flare 
ups. 

3. Check for gas leaks. Propane is 
odourless in its natural state. The 
odour comes courtesy of an       
additive called Ethyl Mercaptan. It's 
added to the propane, so you can 
detect a leak and react accordingly.  
Natural gas is also an odourless 
gas. For easy detection, Ethyl  
Mercaptan is also added to natural 
gas.  Most people describe the 
smell as rotten eggs or hydrogen 
sulfide like odour. It smells bad for 
a good reason - in case of a gas 
leak. 

4. Keep a spray bottle of water 
handy. That way, if you have a   
minor flare-up you can spray it with 
the water to instantly calm it.  

5. Keep a fire extinguisher within a 
couple steps of your grill. 

6. Never turn on the gas while your 
grill lid is closed. It causes gas to 

build up inside your grill, and when 
you do light it and open it, a fireball 
can explode in your face. 

7. People often think it will be safe 
to use a grill, especially a small 
one, indoors. NOT TRUE. In        
addition to the fire hazard, grills 
release carbon monoxide, the 
deadly colourless, odourless gas. 
That gas needs to vent in fresh air. 

We must also remember that with 
the new phase in rules and relaxing 
of some regulations COVID-19 is 
still a serious concern. Countries 
around the world are indicating a 
resurgence in the number of      
reported Coronavirus –related     
infections.  Please continue to    
respect social distancing, hand 
cleanliness and if you don’t feel 
well, stay at home. Stay Healthy 
and Stay Safe.  
 

2 0 2 0  S T A T S  
January 01 - June 25 

        Medical:  22 
        Fire:   4 
        MVC:   6     

 

TRANSFER STATION  

SUMMER HOURS 

May 1 to October 31 

Saturdays 9:00 am - 5:00 pm  

Sundays 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
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When school’s across the country closed 
their doors this spring, grad ceremonies 
were called off or delayed across the 
country. But as phases of COVID-19 were 
introduced, and social gatherings became 
more lax, it seemed a good time for the 16 
Hanley graduating students to celebrate 
together.  
 

This year’s graduating class traded the  
traditional ceremony for something   
different. A more relaxed celebration! 
Which was spearheaded by parents   
Wendy Englot, Cindy Prosofsky and  
Cherie Gogol, who felt it was important 
for the grads to have closure to their final 
year of high school.  
 

Forced to forfeit  the banquet and formal 
ceremony, a social gathering took place at 
the Hanley Golf Club followed by a parade 

through the town on Evashenko        
Trucking’s flat bed trailer for family and         
residents to wave their congratulations to 
the students.  
 

Wendy Englot stated this gave the        
graduating class an opportunity to dress in 

their finest and see each other off as they 
begin their new adventures. Joining the 
tail end of the parade was Shop Teacher 
Heath Tyndall, who has officially retired 
this year.  
 

This grad has without a doubt, made   
history!  

Class of 2020 

- A New Way to Graduate -  

By 

Glenda Pryor 

Graduate Taylor Lindberg poses with brother Jake and mother Aimee Eckhart, while 

Amy Lindberg takes the family picture. 

Graduating Class of 2020 (Top); Conor Prosofsky chauffeurs  Heath Tyndall (Below) ; Graduate Hayden Pitzel and the float parade. 
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HON. BRONWYN EYRE - MLA SASKATOON STONEBRIDGE & DAKOTA  

My MLA colleagues 
and I return to the  
Legislature on       
Monday, June 15, to 
introduce and pass the 
provincial 2020-21 

budget. Since the Legislature was  
suspended on March 19, I, personally, 
have participated in hundreds of calls, 
remote meetings and round tables with 
stakeholders, constituents, federal and 
provincial colleagues, as well as    
briefings, Cabinet and Caucus     
meetings, and media interviews and 
announcements. For all of us, the 
preparation, engagement and listening 
haven’t stopped. They’ve simply taken 
a different form. And now, a new, less 
remote chapter begins. 
  
Thank you, Saskatchewan, for your 
engagement, input and advice—and, 
most of all, for your resilience during 
this unprecedented time. It is, as     
always, an honour to serve you. 
  
Latest developments: 
  
Pre-kindergarten to Grade 12 students 
will be returning to classrooms in the 
upcoming school year, which is set to 
begin on September 1. I would like to 
congratulate all high school and     
post-secondary graduates from the 

Class of 2020. You are the future of 
this province, and we are so proud of 
your hard work during this challenging 
time. 
 
Our province recently entered Phase 3 
of the Re-Open Saskatchewan plan, 
which has seen restaurants, gyms and 
other personal care services resume 
serving clients within the guidelines set 
forth by Saskatchewan health         
authorities. Included as part of Phase 
3 is the re-opening of beaches and 
playgrounds. 

Our government also recently         
announced the expansion of the    
Saskatchewan Temporary Wage   
Supplement Program to include a  
larger number of workers, including 
those in our long-term care facilities. 
These workers have provided         
tremendous support to our seniors 
throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, 
and we want to recognize their       
important work. 
 
Small businesses are a critical part of 
our economy and, as we move into 
Phase 3, it is also important to ensure 
that these businesses continue to   
operate without the fear of eviction. As 
a result, we announced commercial 
eviction protection for tenants who 

have been impacted by the pandemic. 
 
In Saskatchewan, 87 per cent of    
workers have been able to continue 
working throughout the pandemic and, 
as more businesses start to re-open, 
more will be able to return to work. The 
latest Statistics Canada figures show 
Saskatchewan added 600 new jobs in 
May and has the second-lowest         
unemployment rate in Canada, at 12.5 
per cent. 
  
Happy summer! 
 
Please call or drop by my office with 

any issues or concerns:                                          

18-102 Cope Crescent, Saskatoon                       

306-477-4740 or email at                                     

browyn.eyre.mla@sasktel.net 
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RELIGION 

Blackstrap     

Covenant Church 

Sunday @ 10:00 am 

Dundurn  

Community Hall 

 

St. George Chapel 

Roman Catholic 

Sunday @ 10:00 am  

17 Wing 

Det Dundurn Dundurn  

 

United Church 

Sunday @ 11:15 am 

300 - 2nd Street 

Dundurn SK 

Pleasant Point  

Mennonite Church 

Sunday @ 11:00 am 

RM of Blucher 

 

JAMM 

Mission Outreach 

Sunday @ 10:00 am 

108 - 3rd Avenue 

Dundurn SK 

SERVICES CANCELLED AT 

THIS TIME - PLEASE     

CONTACT YOUR CHURCH 

FOR ANY CHANGES TO 

SERVICES  

CANADA DAY 

2020 

 

 

Norm Mowles with his newest addition and  

Below: Sharon Grady leads the bike parade 

Right: Keala & Maya Fleury from 

the RM of Dundurn. 

Below: 6 1/2 year old Harper 

Schroeder from Dundurn  

Segar Grady from Dundurn with 

Canada Day gear. 
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The Dundurn Community Hall is the perfect location to host 
your wedding, special event, celebration of life, or business 
meeting! 
Open seven days a week, with ample free parking, our venues 
are well kept and equipped with free wireless internet, projector 
screens;  full kitchen in our banquet hall that includes tableware 
and 2 steam tables to choose from for your catering needs. 

TEMPORARY CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 

214 - 3rd St Dundurn, SK 

Facility 

Rental 

Deposit required   

on all rentals to  

hold date 

Level 1 South Door Meeting Room 

• $75 min. 3 hours rental and $25/hour after; 

• Features seating for max. 50; and 

• Includes kitchen with stove, fridge, and 
coffee maker. 

Level 2 & 3 Main Banquet Rooms 

• $350/Day ( 6 a.m. to 2 a.m.); 

• Features seating for 270 on Level 2; 

• Features seating for 120 on Level 3; 

• Full serving kitchen with dishes, cutlery, stove, 
fridge, dishwasher, freezer, also includes small 
& large steam tables; 

• 25 - 6’ tables & 198 chairs included in rental; 
and  

• Stage with sound system (12’ L x 32’ W) - no 
curtain. 

We offer a custom rate for recreational 

or educational workshops! 

• $25/hour 

• Rate will be for programs that run min. 
6-8 weeks with the hall   rented  min. 1 
time a week during non-prime time 
rental days                                 

• (Mondays -Thursdays & Sunday        
evenings). 
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I R E C T O R Y  

Maintenance . Repair . Towing 

Journeyman Automotive Service 

Technicians 

Hanley SK 

306-544-2512 

thalls@sasktel.net 

CHILDCARE CENTRE 

Central SK Military Family 

Resource Centre Inc. 

Military & Civilian Families 

Monday - Friday 7 am to 6 pm 

306-492-2135 Ext 4212 

WDL CONSULTING - Notary Public Services 

Walter D. Litke  306-220-9006 

Witness Documents -  Consent for Child’s Care 

Certify True Copy of Original—Power of     

Attorney Documents 

Homestead Act Certificate 

Affidavits, Declarations & 

Affirmations 

WE GOT YOU COVERED! 

PRICES FOR A  

BUSINESS CARD AD  

IN “THE TIMES” 
 

$10 / MONTH  

OR 

$75 FOR THE YEAR 

L O C A L  E A T I N G  E S T A B L I S H M E N T S  

Big Mur’s Tavern 
Dundurn, SK 

306-492-2369                    
50% Capacity (50 People) 

11 am - 12 am Mon-Thurs 

11 am-2am Fri & Sat 

12 pm-8pm Sunday 

Slice 

3:30 PM - 8:00 PM  

7 days a week  

Check our Facebook page 

for updates 

 

Little Wok 

TAKE OUT ONLY 
Dundurn, SK 

2 PM TO 7 PM 

Vietnamese & Chinese Food 

306-492-2131 

Closed Tuesday’s 

Subway 

TAKE OUT ONLY 
Mountainview Food & Fuel 

Dundurn Hwy 11 S 

306-492-2666 

Open Daily 

8:30 am - 8:00 pm 

CONTROLLED BURNS INFORMATION FOR OUR AREA 

If you are planning a Controlled Burn? There is 
a 24 hour Control Burn Reporting Line.   

Your report will be entered into the CAD    
reporting system at the Provincial Dispatch 

Center and will help reduce unnecessary    
responses.   

This line is monitored 365 days a year when 
reporting you must confirm your land location 

1-866-404-4911 

Please Note 

If you have reported a control burn and it  
becomes out of control 

call 911  

and please inform them that you have a     
reported controlled burn that has now       

become out of control.  We also ask that you 
provide this information locally, during regular 

business hours. 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8:00am - 4:30pm 

After Hours & Weekends                

please contact 

……………………………. 
 

• Tom Willms 306-222-3839 

• Brian Harrison 306-492-7656 
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Features 

• Underground 
Sprinkler System 

• Natural Gas BBQ 
Hookup 


